

THE COLLEGE OF ST. CATHERINE, ST. PAUL, MINNESOTA 55105

Department of Chemistry

June 29, 1976

TO: Members of the Executive Council, MACTLAC

RE: Fall meeting of MCATLAC at Hope College

Enclosed you will find a copy of the latest preliminary draft from Gene Jekel of Hope College. If you have any suggestions or reservations about what is planned please write him at Hope College.

For the fall meeting at Hope, I would like to remind you that the State Representatives form the Nominating Committee. I would ask you to send your suggestions to Patricia Fish, College of St. Catherine, the Minnesota representative, who will serve as the chairman of that committee. Also a reminder: be sure that you have obtained the permission of those you nominate or propose to nominate before the Executive Council meeting on Friday, Octover 8, 1976, at Hope. Marvin Dixon as secretary still has a one-year unwritten term to serve as secretary-treasurer since the secretary-treasurer office is designed to provide needed continuity for the organization -- loose as it is. Thus, only the office of President-elect need be filled. Addison Ault was elected as President-elect at the Drake meeting last October and would move to the president's chair on Saturday, October 9, 1976, at the Hope College meeting.

I would like the members of the Executive Council to consider the continuance of OSHA Committee, the Chemical Abstracts Committee, and the Placement Service that we are now providing through Quentin Peterson. I will ask those in charge of the committees to make reports at the Executive Council meeting so that we may see what has happened and still needs to happen in these areas. If the Political Action Committee (to examine the stance of MACTLAC with respect to such action) has a report by then, they will also be called upon, as will the archives office.

Next year (1977) will be the twenty-fifth anniversary of MACTLAC, Monmouth has asked to host that meeting, and Daniel Hoy from Monmouth will be present at the Executive C ouncil meeting to present preliminary plans for the meeting and to ask for suggestions. If you have something in mind that you believe should be a part of that meeting, please come prepared with your ideas -- even written out for the rest of us to see.

I plan to have only the Friday morning meeting time so that you can plan on attending the whole program at Hope College. If there are other items that you believe should be on our meeting agenda, please let me know by September 15, 1976.

Sincerely,

Sister Mary Thompson
President, MACTLAC